
HELPS TEAM MINUTES 

12-05-2023 7:00AM


Present:  Dave Smith, Debbie Failing; Chris Stackpole Linda Reeve

Absent: Diane Fry


Chris talked about the Chair Team:  

They are doing well; the Women’s Tea went well.  Next year the diagram needs to 
be better visible for set up instructions.  He is going to monitor chair prices 
throughout the year in order to present a firm quote to the Property Team for 
replacement.  He is securing team members to set up chairs for the combined 
Christmas Eve service.  Linda requested some extra chairs be set up in the NW 
corner of the Ministry Center for FirsTeam members’ use during services.


Linda talked about FirsTeam:

She will be asking for volunteers this week to cover the two candlelight services.  
Training in Jan / Feb is still on the list to do.  Debbie volunteered herself and Trent 
to be door monitors in the upper level for the 1000 Christmas Eve combined 
service.


Debbie spoke about the Coffee team: 

She said her team would be responsible for watering the real / alive plant in the 
walkway by the upstairs kitchen.  Coffee teams are doing well.


Dave spoke about Conversations: 

Discussed future budget request for another table cart.  Chris said that if one is 
obtained, there would have to be some room made in the storage room to be 
code compliant with the sprinkler system clearance.  He suggested that we may 
need to get rid of the old metal stage set up, that was replaced with the current 
wooden one.


Next Meeting 01-02-24 7:00 AM


